DRAFT                                       BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday September 11, 2013
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Resident Comment: 
Resident, Mr. Longfellow spoke on behalf of some neighbor’s on Muriel Road and Lodge Road which there are approximately fourteen homes that have been having brown water in their homes for the last fourteen months.  

DPW Director, Gino Cresta gave a brief update of the history of the neighborhood and their water situation. The DPW has been flushing out the hydrants on a weekly basis and this seems to help in the short term. 
Selectman Kessler commented if there is anything the Town can do with some sort of abatement to these residents for the last fourteen months of paying for Town Services and not receiving them would be the right thing to do.
Selectman Callahan inquired about getting an outside service so that the work could be done sooner. Gino Cresta, DPW Director, informed the Board that the services would be handled from an outside source and that the amount of time to get the project going is in a normal time period including considering the weather in the colder months. 

Appointments: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to appoint Glenn Grabau and Evan Segal to the DPW Department as Laborers pending pre-employment physical and CORI, seconded by Selectman Callahan.
Open Discussion/ Carry In & Carry Out:
The Board spoke about the pilot program carry in / carry out that is being implemented at Phillips Beach. . 

Resident, Sheryl Levenson expressed her opinion that this program is not working. 

Resident, Jim Oliveri spoke on the fact that there is no motivation from the resident to pick up their own trash.  Mr. Oliveri spoke on the wetland side of the beach is very trashy. Oliveri states he does not believe the Town has put enough effort into making this program succeed and does not support it. 

Selectman Kessler read aloud a letter from a resident Emily Pierce who could not attend this meeting but wanted it known she does not support this program.  Selectman Kessler commented he has received calls from residents saying the dog waste is not being picked up and trash is being buried under the sand.  Selectman Kessler does not support this program. Selectman Kessler asked Gino Cresta, DPW Director if he was still sending his employees down to the beach and if this program was saving him any money.
Selectman Callahan asked for the history of the beach area. Gino Cresta, DPW Director explained that having larger barrels will lead to only bigger problems with people dropping off big items like TV’s etc. 
Selectman Greenfield spoke of his recent trip to Hull, Massachusetts and spoke of how clean their beaches are using the same program. Selectman Greenfield believes clearer and bigger signs are needed at Phillips Beach. Selectman Greenfield does agree that the program was not implemented perfectly but believes education is also going to be helpful in the program. Selectman Greenfield supports the carry in / carry out program. Selectman Greenfield believes that people using Phillips Beach should be more responsible. 
Selectman Strauss commented that in the past with bigger barrels it was a mess at Phillips Beach where big items were left. Selectman Strauss stated that the program is not perfect in the first year but does support the program. Selectman Strauss spoke of a dog waster removal company that would cost the Town around thirty dollars a week. 

Selectman Sullivan is in support of this program and feels she does not want to end this program do to some residents who refuse to take care of the Towns assets. Selectman Sullivan agrees there needs to be more education on this type of program.
Tom Younger, Town Administrator will look into companies that provide dog waste units on information received by Selectman Strauss.
Open Discussion: 
The Board spoke about a vacancy on the MBTA Advisory Board.  The Town will put this information on the Town’s website and see if any volunteers come forward. 
The Board spoke on their first reading of a proposal to refrain from using cell phones and other electronic devices during their meetings. The Board voted unanimously on motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the policy of no cell phone use during a scheduled meeting, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 

Selectman Matt Strauss said the board needs to focus on the agenda and the residents. 
New & Old Business:
Selectman Strauss passed into Tom Younger, Town Administrator a completed public property naming policy with over fifty signatures to name the driveway that runs from Overhill Road to the Upper Jackson field and track “Whelan Way”. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the September 4, 2013 $3,350,000 General Obligation Unlimited Tax Police Station Bond Sale at a total interest cost of 3.459675%, seconded by Selectman Strauss. (Copy of vote attached) 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approval a request from Michelle Penney owner of Sea Glass Wine and Beer for an overhanging sign for her business located on 130 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from Vanessa Malfitano of the Muscular Dystrophy Association to hold their annual Halloween Witch Ride to be held on Sunday, October13, 2013, starting at 10AM pending approval by the Swampscott Police Department with a rain date of October 20, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve  a petition of a change of license (Pledge) for the license held by Swampscott Restaurant Operator, LLC, 141 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass. (formerly Red Rock Bistro) seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from August 7, 2013, seconded Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from August 21, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve  a one day liquor permit request from the DAV Chapter 64, to be used on Sunday, September 22, 2013  for the North Shore Veterans Appreciation day to be held at the VFW 8 Post, Pine Street, Swampscott, Mass from 5-9PM.) seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a one day liquor permit request from Marian Court College to be used for a family reception to be held on September 14, 2013 from 4-11PM, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield Approval of an invoice for Anderson &Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $4,539.88/ Phillips Beach, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $8,394.20, for services through July 31, 2013, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
 Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Met with Marion Court College President Dr. Denise Hammon.

· Traffic Island Awards / recognized the Beautification Committee.

· Thanked and recognized everyone who attended the 9-11 ceremony held at the Swampscott Fire Department.
· Challenge Grants-working with other communities. 

· Moody’s Bond rating increase

· Vacancy on housing authority appointment-Vacancy due to Mr. Al Dilisio’s passing away.  

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Callahan spoke of the upcoming farmer’s market cook off at which time he will be available to speak with any resident. 
Selectman Kessler questioned where are the trees that have been missing on Paradise Road in front of the Mall and requested it be brought up at a future meeting.  Selectman Kessler questioned the Farmer Market signs and the Big Blue Bargains signs around the time and when they needed to be removed. Selectman Kessler thanked DPW Director Gino Cresta and his crew for painting the lines of the crosswalks. Selectman Kessler spoke of the 9-11 event held today at the Swampscott Fire Department. Selectman 
Kessler hoped in the future that this memorial becomes a Town wide event and has a lot more people participating in it.  Selectman Kessler sent his condolescenses to the Dilisio Family. Selectman Kessler spoke on a fundraiser to be held on September 29, 2013 for Paws4Gabe- to help benefit a child with Autism receive a service dog. 
Selectman Strauss spoke of his positive impression of the recent school committee meeting he had attended. 

Selectman Greenfield asked for volunteers who would be interested in serving as volunteers on the Recreation Commission from precincts one and four. Selectman Greenfield spoke of upcoming events such as the Car show to be held on October 6, 2013 and on September 15, 2013 at the Farmers Market the annual chef show down.
Selectman Sullivan congratulated the Swampscott Police Department on their move to their new building on Humphrey Street. Selectman Sullivan spoke of the recent tri-chair meeting and thought it was an exceptional meeting. Selectman Sullivan stated that the Police Station Building Committee is on the next agenda for an update. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 9:00PM seconded by Selectman Kessler.   
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

